Leaseholders Home Improvements
Under the terms of your lease it is mandatory that you obtain written consent from Barnet Homes to carry out internal alterations or improvements to your home. This is because the landlord has to protect the structure and safety of the building and a duty of care to residents. Failure to obtain consent could mean that you are in breach of your lease and could face legal proceedings.

It is in your best interest to discuss any home improvement plans with Barnet Homes before committing to the works, especially as solicitors will ask for landlords consents for any alterations you have undertaken when you sell your leasehold property.

In addition you may also need planning permission, and/or building control approval. For further details on this check the London Borough of Barnet website https://barnet.gov.uk/citizen-home/council-and-democracy/apply-for-it-now.html
What types of work need landlord consent?
Below are examples of the types of work which you will have to obtain our consent for before carrying out work:
· Alterations relating to the plumbing, gas, water and electricity resulting in changes to internal supply pipes and circuits
· Any addition or alteration to the layout or structure of your flat
· Any alteration to the outside of your flat including a new vent for your boiler or a satellite dish
· Installing new flooring excluding carpet
· Installing a new kitchen or bathroom
· Removal of any internal walls
· Installing down lighters
· Any extension beyond the existing building line
If you are in the process of completing any works these must cease immediately if you have not already obtained permission
No consent will be given for any structural alterations
The list above is not exhaustive; further details are available on the Barnet Homes website.  To request an alteration pack please contact the Leasehold Service team; alternatively the application form and Method statement are available to download on the leaseholder’s page.  The alterations application fee must be paid before your application can be considered.  Multiple alterations can be included as part of the same application.  Consent will be communicated in writing and no work should take place until the decision has been made. 
Please send your completed alteration application form and associated documents to the Leasehold Services team at 2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, London NW9 4EW or email it to: LHS@barnethomes.org
[bookmark: _GoBack]Important: If you have carried out home improvements without first seeking our consent, you will need to contact Barnet Homes immediately; you will be asked to submit a retrospective application.  If the alterations/ improvements you have carried out are found to be unsafe, compromising the building or adversely affecting you neighbours or their properties you may be asked to put the property back to its pre-work condition.  If we have concerns about the works you have carried out either with or without our consent, we have the right to enter and inspect your flat once we have given you reasonable notice of our intention to do so. 
Barnet Homes will not sell the loft space.  The loft void is not demised to you unless you purchased it from Barnet Homes. Therefore you must not to access this area or carry out any works to it.
If you are aware of anyone carrying out unauthorised alterations or have any concerns in this regard, please inform Barnet Homes on talk2us@barnethomes.org or 0208 359 5225.
